

JAMES W. WARR

DIRECTOR



ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

POST OFFICE BOX 301463 36130-1463 • 1400 COLISEUM BLVD. 36110-2059

MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA

WWW.ADEM.STATE.AL.US

WWW.ADEM.STATE.AL.US (334) 271-7700

DON SIEGELMAN

GOVERNOR

Facsimiles: (334)

Administration: 271-7950 General Counsel: 394-4332

Air: 279-3044 Land: 279-3050 Water: 279-3051

Groundwater: 270-5631 Field Operations: 272-8131 Laboratory: 277-6718 Mining: 394-4326 Education/Outreach: 394-4383

January 2, 2003

Ronald M. Levy BRAC Environmental Coordinator Environmental Office, 291 Jimmy Parks Blvd. US Army Garrison Fort McClellan, Alabama 36205

RE: ADEM Review and Concurrence: Final Site Investigation Report, CBR

Proficiency Area, Parcel 517(7) dated August 2002

Fort McClellan, Calhoun County, Alabama

Facility ID No. AL4 210 020 562

Dear Mr. Levy:

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) and the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) have reviewed Fort McClellan's submittal of the *Final Site Investigation Report for the CBR Proficiency Area, Parcel 517(7)*. During the Base Realignment and Closure Team (BCT) meeting on April 16, 2002, the Department presented comments on the report to the Army and BCT stakeholders in order to resolve the Department's comments. The Army recommended a No Further Action (NFA) and unrestricted land reuse designation for Parcel 517(7).

Based on Fort McClellan's analytical data, the Department concurs that the limited number of exceedences of various contaminant levels in site media are of insufficient magnitude to pose a potential threat to human and ecological receptors at Parcel 517(7). Although anthropogenic compounds were present at levels significantly higher than ecological screening values (ESVs), there are no relevant ecological receptors on the site and the area is primarily paved. Therefore, ADEM concurs that ecological concerns are not relevant to this parcel.

The Department concurs with Fort McClellan's recommendation that Parcel 517(7) be designated as No Further Action and unrestricted reuse.



Ronald M. Levy January 2, 2003

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Mr. Philip Stroud at 334-270-5646 or via email at pns@adem.state.al.us.

Sincerely,

Wm. Gerald Hardy, Chief

Land Division

SAC/MH/mal/:L:Gov Fac Sec/Harrison/Fort McClellan/CBR Proficiency Area Parcel 517(7).doc

cc: Mr. Doyle Brittain/EPA Region 4

Mr. Jim Grassiano/ADEM

Mr. Philip Stroud/ADEM

Mr. Mark Harrison/ADEM

File: Land Division/DSMOA/HW/Fort McClellan/Correspondence, 2002



ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

POST OFFICE BOX 301463 36130-1463 • 1400 COLISEUM BLVD. 36110-2059

MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA

WWW.ADEM.STATE.AL.US (334) 271-7700

BOB RILEY

GOVERNOR

Facsimiles: (334)

Administration: 271-7950 General Counsel: 394-4332

Air: 279-3044 Land: 279-3050 Water: 279-3051

Groundwater: 270-5631 ield Operations: 272-8131

Laboratory: 277-6718 Mining: 394-4326 Education/Outreach: 394-4383

JAMES W. WARR

DIRECTOR

September 23, 2003

Ronald M. Levy

BRAC Environmental Coordinator Environmental Office, 291 Jimmy Parks Blvd. US Army Garrison Fort McClellan, Alabama 36205

RE: ADEM Review and Concurrence: Final Site Investigation (SI) Report for the CBR

Proficiency Area, Parcel 517(7)

Dated July 2003

Fort McClellan, Calhoun County, Alabama

Facility ID No. AL4 210 020 562

Dear Mr. Levy:

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) and the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) have reviewed Fort McClellan's submittal of the Final Site Investigation (SI) Report for the CBR Proficiency Area, Parcel 517(7).

The Chemical, Biological, and Radiological (CBR) Proficiency Area covers approximately 4.5 acres and is located in the Cantonment Area at Fort McClellan.

The Department and EPA agree that Fort McClellan has satisfactorily resolved the outstanding issues listed in ADEM's January 2, 2003 review letter. Therefore, the Department agrees with the Army's recommendation that Parcel 517(7) be designated as no further action (NFA) with unrestricted land reuse.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter please contact Mr. Mark Harrison of the Governmental Hazardous Waste Branch. Mr. Harrison may be contacted at 334-270-5610 or via email at mdharrison@adem.state.al.us.

Sincerely,

WM. Gerald Hardy, Chief

Land Division

WGH/MDH/mal

cc: Mr. Doyle Brittain/EPA Region 4

Mr. Jim Grassiano/ADEM Mr. Philip Stroud/ADEM

File: Land Division/DSMOA/HW/Fort McClellan/Correspondence, 2003



UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 4
ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER
61 FORSYTH STREET
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8960

August 14, 2003

EMAIL & US MAIL

4WD-FFB

Mr. Philip Stroud
Alabama Department of Environmental Management
Hazardous Waste Branch, Land Division
1400 Coliseum Boulevard
PO Box 301463
Montgomery, AL 36110-2059

SUBJ: Responses to Comments in the Final Site Investigation Report and Decision Document, CBR Proficiency Area, Parcel 517(7); Fort McClellan

Dear Mr. Stroud:

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed the subject documents and agree with them as written. All previous EPA comments have been adequately addressed. EPA considers these documents acceptable for approval. As the Alabama Department of Environmental Management considers appropriate, please transmit these comments to Fort McClellan (FTMC). If you have any questions, please call me at (404) 562-8549.

Doyle J. Brittain

Senior Remedial Project Manager

cc: Ron Levy, FTMC Lisa Holstein, FTMC Distribution: Lisa Holstein, FTMC (7 copies, 1 CD)

Philip Stroud, ADEM (2 copies, 1 CD)

Doyle Brittain, EPA Region 4 (3 copies, 1 CD)

Hugh Vick, Gannett Flemming (3 copies)

Miki Schneider, JPA (1 copy)